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-------------------------------------------------- 

Beloved brothers, we thank God for 

keeping us in our lives and in our faith, 

and giving us the opportunity to return to 

find ourselves in this way. As always, it is 

our desire that you, Christ, is our desire 

that you be well in all aspects, and 

especially in the spiritual. On our side, 

God gives us the strength (Phil 4:13) in 

these difficult times that our country is 

going through, especially in the area of 



food, medicine, health, transportation, 

hyperinflation and absence of money in the 

hands of the people. We only trust in God, 

and we take courage looking up to where 

our life is protected (Col.3: 2, 3), and we 

keep praying for each other and for the 

whole nation.        

-------------------------------------------------------   

Maturín centro.  

Times of courage and faith. The 

brotherhood remains firm and faithful in 

the faith and trust in the Lord and 

performing and participating in the 

programmed activities. 

. Our brother 

Renny Marcano, who months ago had left 

the country with the group of brothers 

who went to Ecuador, but Brother Renny 

had left his wife and two young children in 

Maturín, hoping to take him later. The 

church had been left without the help of a 

good brother who is very active and 



collaborative in the activities of the 

church. We give thanks that he decided to 

return with the family and his church. 

. On Sunday 20 we had to 

taste the bitterness of the crisis of the 

nation in general, when our daughter 

Eunice along with her husband and 

daughter had to leave their country, and 

went to settle in Mexico. We appreciate 

your prayers for them.        

Antiliberal defense. 

In the previous bulletin I sent this note, 

where I mention, among other things, the 

preparation of a material for studying the 

subject, to inform and help the new 

brothers, therefore, at the end of this 

bulletin I add the aforementioned 

material. 

In this time the liberal brothers have been 

on an offensive, looking mostly for newly 

baptized brothers, who still do not know 

anything about the differences, and 

seduced them with cunning. We already 



had two marriages, thanks to God we 

rescued them, we have started a 

continuous orientation for the whole 

church with this theme. 

Since national preachers and many 

members of the churches, of more recent 

generations, do not know these issues, 

meanwhile, the brothers of the other 

position are very active and take 

advantage of the ingenuity of our new 

brothers to convince them that we are 

equal and that their practices they are fine, 

that the "important" is "love". 

For all this, I have decided to prepare a 

material that serves as a support to inform 

in well explained classes, the historical 

origin and the contradictions with the 

Bible that represents "the liberal system". 

 

So far this newsletter. Beloved brothers 

and sisters, as always, I would like to 

express my deep gratitude for 



participating in this work with me and 

helping with prayers for the work of God 

in this place. 

If God allows, it will be until the next 

edition, meanwhile, God will continue 

blessing you richly, goodbye. 

 

In the love of Jesus, 

                                    Antonio and family. 
 


